

LETTER OF COMMENT NO. / (/

Subject: FW: File Reference: Proposed FSP EITF 99-20-a (Amendments to the Impairment and Interest

Income Measurement Guidance of EITF Issue No. 99-20)

Importance: High

From: Danny F. Dukes [mailto:DFDukes@apab.com]

Sent: Monday, December 29, 2008 12:53 PM

To: Director - FASB

Subject: File Reference: Proposed FSP EITF 99-20-a (Amendments to the Impairment and Interest Income

Measurement Guidance of EITF Issue No. 99-20)

Importance: High

December 29, 2008

Technical Director
Financial Accounting Standards Board
301 Merritt 7
P.O. Box 5116
Norwalk, CT 06856-5116

Via email: director@fasb.org

File Reference: Proposed FSP EITF 99-20-a (Amendments to the Impairment and Interest Income Measurement Guidance of EITF Issue No. 99-20)

Dear Technical Director:

Our bank appreciates the recent focus of the Financial Accounting Standards Board (FASB) on the important issue of "other than temporary impairment" (OTTI).

We support the FASB's Proposed FASB FSP EITF 99-20-a, Amendments to the Impairment and Interest Income Measurement Guidance of EITF Issue No. 99-20, which would amend EITF Issue No. 99-20 (Recognition of Interest Income and Impairment on Purchased Beneficial Interests and Beneficial Interests That Continue to Be Held by a Transferor in Securitized Financial Assets). We urge you to issue the proposal in final form, to be effective for December 31, 2008 financial reporting.

We support the proposal as a first step toward improving the application of OTTI, and we appreciate the FASB's recent decision to examine additional problems relating to OTTI. We agree with the letter from the American Bankers Association to the FASB on the proposal, dated December 28, 2008, which supports the proposal and requests that additional OTTI concerns be addressed for year-end 2008 reporting. OTTI has been controversial for many years, and we believe it would be more meaningful to use a model based on credit impairment rather than on market values. Because of the significance of the problems with the application of OTTI in the current market environment, we believe changes to these practices are critical for year-end 2008 financial reporting.

Thank you for your attention to these matters and for considering our views.

Sincerely,

Danny F. Dukes, CPA, CFE
Executive Vice President/Chief Financial Officer

Appalachian Bancshares 822 Industrial Blvd. Ellijay, GA 30540

706-276-8301 Office 706-276-8294 Fax

Nasdaq: APAB www.apab.com

This message (and any associated files) is intended only for the use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed and may contain information that is confidential, subject to copyright or constitutes a trade secret. If you are not the intended recipient you are hereby notified that any dissemination, copying or distribution of this message, or files associated with this message, is strictly prohibited. If you have received this message in error, please notify us immediately by replying to or forwarding the message to postmaster@apab.com and deleting it from your computer. Messages sent to and from us may be monitored.

Internet communications cannot be guaranteed to be secure or error-free as information could be intercepted, corrupted, lost, destroyed, arrive late or incomplete, or contain viruses. Therefore, we do not accept responsibility for any errors or omissions that are present in this message, or any attachment, that have arisen as a result of e-mail transmission. If verification is required, please request a hard-copy version. Any views or opinions presented are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of Appalachian Community Bank's.

Appalachian Community Bank will never send an e-mail message requesting confidential information, such as account numbers, passwords, or Personal Identification Numbers (PINs).